[image: image1.jpg]



Stephanie Jennings                                                                                       8/12/2008

NEPA Document Manager

U.S. Department of Energy (DOE, ETEC)

P.O. Box 10300

Canoga Park, California 91309

(Via U.S. Mail and E-mail)

Dear Ms. Jennings,

Enclosed please find my comments on the AREA IV Scoping of the Santa Susana Field Laboratory (SSFL).

I demand that Alternative Number 4 be the Only Alternative. This calls for the removal and offsite disposal of buildings and contaminated soil. 

The removal of these buildings should be done under a sealed tenting system that will allow no dust or debris to become airborne. As we look back at the AREA IV Sodium Disposal Facility (SDF) Also known as the AREA IV Burn Pit and it’s Interim Measure the airborne particulars should have been contained under large tenting. This Interim Measure happened around the same time as the conception of several West San Fernando Valley Retinoblastoma children, we need to be more careful. As we now know from various Freedom of Information Act requests, AREA IV of the SSFL is one of the most Radiological Contaminated areas of the Aerospace Industry. These shipments should be shipped to elsewhere for proper Radiological Disposal. The WM Kettleman Hills Facility http://www.invisible5.org/index.php?page=kettlemancity that has been used in the past is too close to California’s Agricultural Resources. We need to dispose of this waste somewhere more remote.

William Preston Bowling  Founder/Director

ACME (Aerospace Cancer Museum of Education)

williamprestonbowling@yahoo.com
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